screwdriver from his pocket and worked the tip into the ground to make a hole for the flagpole. He adjusted the flag and examined his work.

He walked on, looking for another veteran gravestone.

Other veterans joined Sackenreuter. Larry Seureau,

65, and Bud Shrode, 72, also placed flags.

These two took the edge off the occasion, bantering back and forth like a bickering married couple.

Their antics were a relief for Sackenreuter and other volunteer attendants.

Seureau served in the Army and completed two tours of Vietnam, and Shrode served in the Navy during the Korean War.

Seureau said the VFW Chelan Post 6853 posts flags at the Fraternal and Riverview cemeteries every year for Memorial Day and Veterans Day. He said the VFW's work focuses on helping veterans and their families.

"It is important we keep this going. We always need new members to help care for those who have served and are serving - and to remember." Seureau said.

## Skate park gets more funding

Slab to remain nearly bare through most of summer

By Ralph Schwartz ÉDITOR

A committee of city officials and skaters will be looking next week at design options for an åll-new skate park in Don Morse Park. The possibilities were enhanced May 24 by the Chelan Eity Council, which voted unanimously to take \$20,000 from the recreation capital improvement fund and put it into the park.

The appropriation puts the total kitty for skate park accessories at \$64,000, most of which is city money. The Chelan Rotary has chipped in \$5,000, and the skaters' group, known as the skate crew, has contributed \$9,000.

The total amount will pay for phase 1 of a planned three-phase development of ramps and other elements for skaters and BMX bicyclists.

Seven skate park manufacturers have submitted design proposals for Chelan's skate park. The skate park committee, consisting of new parks manager John Keates, city administrator Dave Fonfara, city council members and park users, will meet June 6 to select the best and most economical design.

All but three of the original ramps were removed earlier this spring, and other ramps donated last fall by the community of Twisp were never installed.

Council member Steve Olsen, an advocate of the skate park and a member of its committee, said the used and donated ramps are. not up to the city's liability standards. The original ramps, which investment now will save the

were in use for 2-1/2 years, were only expected to last one or two years, he said.

John Guimond, a junior at Chelan High School and a skate crew member, said the skate park in its current arrangement is practically useless. He saw three people using the few ramps that are in place all of Memorial Day weekend, when last year 50 kids a day were on the ramps during the same weekend.

"It's a disservice to the community," Guimond said in a phone interview. "Many kids would be out using it now, but there's nothing to use."

He said the ramps that were removed were structurally sound, and some superficial damage could have been fixed cheaply.

Guimond said his best guess was that the new ramps would be in place by mid-August.

The \$20,000 of additional

city money in the long run, Olsen said. Future phases will be developed as the park users determine what pieces they want to add. They can then raise the money they need for the additional pieces, Olsen said.

Council member Dave Weldy reiterated a concern he expressed last year about the need for lighting at the skate park. He said that in the mild spring and fall months, when the sun sets well before Don Morse Park closes, kids are more likely to use the lighted parts of downtown Chelan to skateboard illegally.

"I know where the kids are when they can't do it at the skate park," he said. "They're under the lights at the Chamber of Commerce."

Olsen said new ramps are a higher priority and that lighting

SEE PARK ON PAGE 2,

## Third downtown planning meeting tonight

By RALPH SCHWART

consider downtown Chelan's future, busi ness owners and residents meet again to the full group. tonight. June 1, to begin giving it shape.

for the design committee.

City planning director Dan Valoff said tonight's meeting would be an opportunity for After two lively meetings last winter to the committees to meet in separate groups, brainstorm on their topics and report back

Lake Chelan Chamber of Commerce

said. He added that it is not the Chamber's role to take the lead on the downtown initiative project, which was kicked off by the City of Chelan in February.

"I hope the committees take their own lead," Hodge said. "It's probably time for the city to say, if there's a group of people

mor

gin

in d

200€

Ricl

the

stro

By 1 Edi'

C

beh elin nec vall to s kee mer May

H

run

Mile ter City age: to n nor dev

T me WOI clud Ste and Dwa A

last

cep

take

ity (

Har

rccla, National Honor Society, track and cross country - to list her senior-year resume.

"She's very deserving," CHS principal Brent Morrison said. "She's one of the most involved students I can recall."

Guillen might come at a bargain to the Gates Foundation. She plans to study epidemiology at the University of Washington and to get a master's degree in four years.

nor Society, After he charty to list me. Chelan, G tary teache recognized rrison said.

Her final
"When I rec
ploma with
tears, I will
her an enou
her. After a
verted the u
energy. Wh

## PARK: Goedde conc

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

will be included in phase 2 or 3.

Although he voted for the funding request, council member Bob Goedde expressed some disapproval. He said a project that could cost \$200,000 only benefits a small number of people. Meanwhile, he said, the city fails to

provide a c to adequat center or tl

Mayor Ja understood

"We've s mitment t somewhat ter deser Witherbee

## **SEWERS:** For now,

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Also, public and council input must be heard before he knows if the sewer treatment plant will be considered for an upgrade, Van Epps said.

A water quality assessment released by the state Department of Ecology in 1989 identified septic tanks as one of the main threats to the lake's health. The department recommended that septic systems be eliminated within one kilometer of the lake - "as time and money permitted," Van Epps said.

"The policy adopted by the council may be in support of

DOE's rec said.

The repuphorus as that could verse impa
The chemisystems from dishwa washers.

A high co phorus pro which disc deprives o oxygen.

"There's on the lak septic tank



Real